
 

Our Lady OF THE Blessed  Sacrament 

Catholic Church 
 
 

3570 King William Avenue, West Point VA  23181 

PASTOR 
Rev. Oscar Paraiso          757-778-5118 
    Rectory          843-4231 
    Office     843-3125 ext 102 
Email:  oparaiso@richmonddiocese.org  
   
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Pam Watkins     843-3125 ext 101 
    Hours:  T-W-Th   9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
Email:  adminassistant@olbs-catholic.org 
 
BUSINESS MANAGER           843-3125 ext 104 
Bob Ryalls           757 207-0125 
E-mail:  businessmgr@olbs-catholic.org 
 
COORDINATOR of CHRISTIAN FORMATION 
Erin Hayden                843-3125 ext 103 
Email:  DRE@olbs-catholic.org 
 
MUSIC DIRECTOR 
Leda Zaginaylo          757 870-2516 
Email:  music@olbs-catholic.org 
 
PRESCHOOL TEACHER/DIRECTOR 
Vangy Lawson                  843-4177 
Email:  preschool@olbs-catholic.org 
 
GOOD NEIGHBOR CENTER 
Frances Thornton                 843-4339 
Hours:     M    10 am - 2 pm 
      W    12:30 pm - 2:30 p.m. 
 
van den BOOGAARD HALL RENTALS 
Janice McGowan                                 843-2870 
Email:  hallrentals@olbs-catholic.org 

SACRAMENT of RECONCILIATION 
     Saturday   5:00 p.m. 
     Also by appointment 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
    Monday  and Tuesday 
    Mercy Center Chapel 
  

    First Friday Adoration in the church 
     6:00 p.m.  -  9:00 p.m. 
 

RECITATION of the MOST HOLY ROSARY 
    6:30 p.m. Every Friday in the church 
   
OUTREACH 
     A food basket and donation box are in the  
     church entry.  Your donations provide the  
     means to give direct help to the needy.  We  
     collect food on the first weekend of the  
     month. 
 

INFANT BAPTISM 
     Parent preparation classes are required 
     for each couple planning to have their 
     baby baptized. To schedule a preparation 
     session, please call the church office. 
 

MARRIAGE 
     OLBS sponsors a preparation program for  
     couples who intend to marry.  The Pastor  
     must be contacted at least six months prior  
     to the date of the wedding. 
 

RECEPTION into the  CHURCH 
     Those inquiring into the Catholic Faith or  
     seeking communion with the Church are  
     invited to contact the Parish Office.  Rite of  
     Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is  
     offered. 
 

 

 Revised June 2021 

The mission of Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament Catholic Church, centered in the Eucharist, is to love God and His people  
and to extend His love to others through service and prayer. 

PARISH OFFICES at the MERCY CENTER 
     207 W. Euclid Blvd., West Point, VA  23181 
     Phone:  843-3125        Fax:  843-9158 
     

     Office Hours:    T W Th    9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.  
 

     Parish e-mail :    olbs@olbs-catholic.org 
     Parish Web address:   www.olbs-catholic.org 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 WEEKENDS:  SATURDAY  5:30 P.M.   
             SUNDAY 9:00 A.M. 
     11:30 A.M. (SPANISH MASS) 
 WEEKDAYS:  8:30 A.M.   Tuesday - Friday 
 HOLYDAYS:   8:30 A.M. & 7:00 P.M. 



FEAST OF THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY, 
AND JOSEPH 

December 25th & 26th, 2021 

                       
Sat 12/25 – 9:00am – Christmas - The Parish Family 

of Our Lady of the Blessed Sacrament  Fr. Oscar 
 

Sat  12/25 – 5:30pm Mass – Special Intention 
      Requested by The Watkins Family   Fr. Oscar            
 

Sun 12/26 – Art West (RIP)                      Fr. Oscar             
                         Requested by The Knights of Columbus  
                  Father Jakubowski Council #8116 
Mon 12/27 – No Mass  
                   

Tue 12/28 – No Mass 
 

Wed 12/29 – Natalee Franzyshen (RIP)          Fr. Oscar             
                    Requested by Wini & Pat Barron     
 

Thurs 12/30 – Jim Leister (RIP)                        Fr. Oscar   
       Requested by Joe & Linda Drexler    
 

Fri 12/31 – Joe Sr, Elsie & Johnnie Drexler (RIP) 
Requested by Joe & Linda Drexler         Fr. Oscar 

 

Sat 1/1 – 8:30am – Solemnity of Mary         
 

Sat  1/1 – 5:30pm Mass – Ricky Sturtz (RIP) 
        Requested by Jeanie Sturtz     Fr. Oscar            
 

Sun 1/2 – James Geron (RIP)                      Fr. Oscar             
                          Anniversary of Death  
                  Requested by Donna Geron    

Collections for December 18th & 19th, 2021 
Parish Operations                                                 $3,233.00 
Supplemental Collection    318.00 
Christmas Flowers       40.00 
Votive Stand        18.00 
Christmas Day         30.00 
Online Giving as of 12/15/2021      75.00 
Total                                                                         $3,714.00 
Amount needed weekly for Parish Operations is $3,940     
Restricted, Special Use or Sent out of Parish     
Capital Campaign                $330.00 
Haiti Ministry              $1,000.00 
 

***Thank you for supporting our parish!*** 
 

***Did you know that if you are 72 or older, you can 

make your Required Minimum Distribution from your IRA 

straight to our parish and most times it is excluded 

from your gross taxable income.  To find out more, 

contact your financial advisor or Maggie Keenan at the 

Catholic Community Foundation – 804-622-5221 or 

mkeenan@richmonddiocese.org. 
 

***There will be no Faith Formation 
Classes December 26th or January 2nd. 

  

 

Mass Updates 
*** Mass is being live streamed for use on various Diocesan digital 

media accounts of the Catholic Diocese of Richmond, including, but 
not limited to, the websites of the Catholic Diocese of Richmond and 

the Catholic Virginian, and social media platforms of the Catholic 
Diocese of Richmond.  Photography and/or screenshot images from 
the livestream may be used for the Catholic Virginian print edition.  If 
you do not wish to be captured by live streaming, please refrain from 

attending the 9am Sunday Mass. 
 

Per the Virginia Department of Health: 
1. Unvaccinated or not fully vaccinated individuals should 

wear masks in public indoor settings. 
2. Fully vaccinated individuals do not need to wear a 

mask; however, masks should be worn in indoor 
settings in areas of substantial and high transmission. 

3. Any person not wearing a mask shall not be required to 
produce documentation that they are vaccinated or that 
they have an underlying medical condition. 

 

Week of Dec. 27th – Jan. 2nd    
Monday, December 27th – No Daily Mass 
Adoration Mercy Center Chapel 12pm - 10pm 
 

Tuesday, December 28th – 8:30am Mass (Livestreamed) 

Adoration Mercy Center Chapel 12pm - 10pm 
Parish Office Closed 

 

Wednesday, Dec. 29th  – 8:30am Mass (Livestreamed) 
 

Parish Office Closed        
 

Thursday, December 30th -  8:30am Mass (Livestreamed) 
 

  Parish Office Closed 
 

Friday, December 31st – 8:30am Mass (Livestreamed) 

Most Holy Rosary – 6:30pm in Church (Livestreamed) 
 

Saturday, January 1st – The Solemnity of 

the Holy Mother of God – 8:30am Mass (Livestreamed) 

 

Saturday, January 1st 
  Feast of the Epiphany 

5:30pm Vigil Mass  
 

Sunday, January 2nd - Feast of the Epiphany 

9:00am Mass  (Livestreamed) 
                

11:30am Spanish Mass   

Attendance December 18th & 19th, 2021 
Saturday, December 18th  5:30pm = 83 
Sunday, December 19th  9:00am = 133 
No Spanish Mass, Dec. 19th 11:30am  

 

 
To our couples with anniversaries in 

December: Glenn & Kay Shaw – 12/1/1972; 
Craig & Danielle Smith – 12/1/2007; (Francis) 
& Cathy Fudella – 12/13/1971; Michael & Jan 

Bellanca – 12/29/1963; Chris & Paula Polcyn – 
12/301988 

 

***The Parish Offices will be closed until 
January 4th for the Christmas and New Year’s 

Holidays.  We wish everyone a very Merry 
Christmas and a very Blessed New Year! 

 

***There will be no bulletin for the weekend of 
January 1st & 2nd.   

mailto:mkeenan@richmonddiocese.org


 
PRAYERS FOR HEALING AND GOOD HEALTH 

Emily Adams      Elizabeth Alley              Camb Ashley     
Candace Barefoot     Virginia Becker                  Paulette Berberich    
Linda Blevins      Ron Blevins       Linda Burch      
William Bush      Kathryn Carson       Kevin Carson        
Lucy Carson      Tim Collier      Meredith Crowe      
Eric Crump      Vincent D’elia                   Denise DePompeo     
Dale Dippre      Dexter Dix                   Larry Dzula, Jr.            
Michelle Eshelman    Amanda Fincher               Maria Fredericks      
Cris Gay       Kelli Gaeta       Margaret Geron      
Jim Gregory       Pat Hinkle        Kelly Hipple      
Laurie Hite       Mary Ann Hooper       Ellen Horseman       
John Jones       Gail Justin        Bob Kay      
John Kellam       Bill Kessler         Gloria Kojcsich     
Bonnie Kopacki           Joyce Kostrzewa           Gordon Langston      
Patricia Lanuza        Ashley Larson        Melissa Leger     
Philip Liberato       Denise Mason        Matt Matula     
Lanci McCloud      Mary Leigh McDonald   Kenny McGinley          
Beverly McGowan    Patrick McGowan           William Madigan III    
Ron Martz      Jackie Mierle        Clara Morrow       
Randy Morrow          Specialist Mullins         Larry Newtzie      
Andrea Payton          Ka’varus Penticolas      Brett Pickens       
Patricia Pilong      Pam Rigsby         Mark A. Roane  
Vickie Roane      Leonard Romano          Debbie Royals        
Jack Scaife      Barbara Schafer   Kay Shaw        
James Simmons           The Solak Family   Levi Sturtz        
Jim Tokarz        Mae Touray                    Taylor Trimbath        
Gloria Wajciechowski       Francis Watkins  Emmett White 
James Wills           Andrea Berberich Wilson      Lois Wilson    
Robert ‘Bobby’ Wilson   Jody Zogran 
 

PRAYERS FOR THOSE IN THE MILITARY 
Major Jonathan Culberson 

Staff Sargent Steven Bullis Wood 
 

Church Cleaning Schedule 
12/20 thru 12/26 – Teresa Nguyen & Nguyen Sisters 
12/27 thru 1/2/2022 – Gary & Jackie Silvia 
1/3 thru 1/9 – Our Hispanic Community 

 
12/24 – 5:30pm Mass – Kevin & Kody Kopacki 
12/24 – 9:00pm Mass – Jim Milby & Craig Smith 
12/25 – 9:00am Mass – Tuan Nguyen & Jim Pyne 
12/25 – 5:30pm Mass – Dan Gibbs & Bob Ryalls 
12/26 – 9:00am Mass - Daniel Duke & Tuan Nguyen 
1/1 – Bob Ryalls & Dan Gibbs 
1/2 – Tuan Nguyen & Jim Pyne 

 

 
12/24 – 5:30pm Mass – Jackie Silvia & Cydney Henley 
12/24 – 9:00pm Mass – Joe Pincus & Danielle Smith 
12/25 – 9:00am Mass – Bill Madigan & Kay Shaw 
12/25 – 5:30pm Mass – Jackie Silvia & Lorraine Ryalls 
12/26 – 9:00am Mass – Scott Rae & Colleen Rae 
1/1 – Jackie Silvia & Tom Fauber 
1/2 – Tiffany Smith & Susan Thompson 
 
 

 
12/24 – 5:30pm – Erin Lazar               12/24 – 9:00pm – Jim Vadas 
12/25 – 9:00am – Joe Drexler           12/25 – 5:30pm – Gary Silvia 

12/26 – 9:00am – Susan Thompson 
1/1 – Joe Drexler   1/2 – Bill Madigan 
 

CHRISTMAS MEDITATION 
“For God so loved the world, that He 
gave His only begotten Son, so that 
whosoever believes in Him shall not 

perish, but have everlasting life.” (Mt. 3:16) 

The greatest gift given to the world, a Gift 

that can’t be purchased; the Son of God, 

the Life of Jesus.  The call is for us to 

believe… This belief is not just with our 

thoughts, it is with our heart, with actions 

and words of love, but always with Truth.  

This belief we have, should be a response 

to the gift given to us.  It can transform 

us from the inside out, into the very gift 

itself, the image of Jesus.  This Divine gift 

from God was given to us by a humble 

response, from Our Blessed Mother.  

“Behold the handmaid of the Lord; let it be 

done to me, according to your word.”  

Humble, humility in the Greatness of our 

God!!  A fullness of trust in God’s plan for 

humanity!  With this powerful response to 

God, Jesus was given to us!  Let’s answer 

the call of “belief” this Christmas, allowing 

ourselves to be transformed into this very 

gift to share with the world! 
 

 

SAINT OF THE WEEK 
Feast Day - December 8th – The Holy 

Innocents 
When Herod realized that he had been 

deceived by the magi, he became furious.  

He ordered the massacre of all the boys 

in Bethlehem and its vicinity two years old 

and under, in accordance with the time he 

had ascertained from the magi.  Then was 

fulfilled what had been said through 

Jeremiah the prophet: A voice heard in 

Ramah, sobbing and loud lamentation. 



THE YEAR OF GRACE WITH ST. JOSEPH 
St. Joseph Model of Workmen 

The devil hates honest and diligent 

workers.  At the beginning of human 

history, the wicked serpent initiated his 

attack on the human family in the 

workplace – that is, the garden God gave 

Adam and Eve to tend and keep.  Lucifer 

hates work.  He particularly disdains the 

fact that because of love, God humbled 

Himself and became a man, making 

Himself capable of manual labor.  Jesus 

spent many years in St. Joseph’s 

workshop – a garden; the Garden of 

Gethsemane, specifically – accomplishing 

the work of our redemption.  If St. 

Joseph taught God-Man how to work, he 

is more than capable of serving as our 

model as well.  Hard work benefits the 

person, the family and society.  Come to 

me, all who labor and are burdened, and I 

will give you rest.  Take my yoke upon 

you, and learn from me, for I am meek 

and humble of heart, and you will find 

rest for your souls.  For my yoke is easy, 

and my burden is light.  (Mt. 11:28-30) 
 

 (Pray the Litany of St. Joseph) 

.  

ARE YOU IN NEED OF PRAYER?  DO YOU KNOW 
SOMEONE IN NEED OF PRAYER?  Please contact 
the prayer chain to request any prayers needed. 
Anonymous Prayer Requests accepted.  Contact:  
On Tuesdays, Wednesdays & Thursdays, Pam 
Watkins at the Church office at 804-843-3125 from 
9:00am through 4:30pm.  Any other times, please 
contact Pam Watkins at 919-820-1986 (cell phone). 

 

 

Adult Bible Study 
Looking for Faith Formation? Join us every 

Sunday after the 9:00am Mass at the Mercy Center 
Office, in the front room.  We are learning about 
the book of ACTS (The Spread of the Kingdom) 

with Jeff Cavins. 
 

Does a week day formation work better for you?  
You can join us on Tuesdays in the Mercy Center 

conference room at 4:30pm. 

 
Sanctuary of Life:  This weekend we celebrate the Feast 

of the Holy Family. Though he was conceived of a 

virgin, Jesus nevertheless lived as a son in a human 

family -- a family which points the way for the rest of 

us.  The family is the sanctuary of life. There can be no 

life without family, and there can be no family without 

life. The family, above all, is where life is to be 

welcomed, no matter how fragile or inconvenient it may 

be.  One of the many reasons why St. John Paul II, in 

“The Gospel of Life” encyclical, identifies abortion and 

euthanasia as pre-eminent issues is because these 

crimes are committed by one family member upon 

another.  May the Holy Family lead us to a Culture of 

Life! (Priests for Life) 

*Help is available: Call 1-800-712-HELP. 
 

Prayer of the Unborn 
Heavenly Father, I thank You for the gift of life.  Grant that 
the dear mother who gives me birth may welcome me with 
love.  But if she cannot love me, Lord, grant that she may 
at least feel compassion, that the life You have given me 
may not be taken away from me even before I am born.  I 

beg this in Jesus’ name.  Amen.  
 

An Invitation from Bishop Joseph Coffey 
Brothers and Sisters: 

I invite you to join me in Washington, DC on the 
morning of the March for Life, Friday, January 21, 
2022 from 8:30-10:30am for the Annual National 

Memorial for the Pre-Born and Their Mothers and 
Fathers at historic Constitution Hall.  What a great 
way to start the day – with prayer, songs of praise 

and inspiring talks, leaving you with a renewed 
focus on our mission before heading to march 

and witness on the streets of Washington.  There 
is plenty of room at Constitution Hall for your 

entire parish or school group to attend.  Fr. Frank 
Pavone, National Director, Priests for Life will give 
the sermon and pro-life recognition awards will be 

given to the people of Texas responsible for the 
Heartbeat Bill and the people of Mississippi 

responsible for Mississippi’s law, the “Gestational 
Age Act,” protecting babies starting at 15 weeks.  

This is the law that the Supreme Court is now 
reviewing.  I encourage my brother clergy to 

attend as well.  This event is also an opportunity 
to join with our brothers and sisters in different 
Christian denominations as we unite in our one 

common purpose of ending abortion.  Blessings, 
Bishop Joseph Coffey. The main event website is 

www.NationalPrayerService.com.   
 

***Thank you from the Watkins family to all 
in our parish family for thinking of us and 

keeping us in your prayers during this 
difficult time.  Your acts of kindness mean 

much more than we can say.    

http://www.nationalprayerservice.com/


Mass Readings: Feast of the Holy Family of 
Jesus, Mary and Joseph 
 

1st Reading: Sir 3:2-6, 12-14 
Responsorial Psalm: Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5. 
2nd Reading: Col 3:12-21 or 3:12-17 
Alleluia Acclamation: Col 3:15a, 16a 
Gospel Reading: Lk 2:41-52 
 

Spiritual Communion Prayer 
My Jesus, I believe that You are present in  
the Most Blessed Sacrament. I love You 
above all things and I desire to receive You 
into my soul. Since I cannot now receive 
You sacramentally, come at least spiritually 
into my heart. I embrace You as if You were 
already there, and unite myself wholly to 
You. Never permit me to be separated from 
You. Amen. 

 
Are you called to serve the family of the Lord and 

share the Father’s love as a priest?  Call the 
Vocations Office at 804-359-5661 to speak with Fr. 

Brian Capuano, or write to 
vocations@richmonddiocese.org. 

 

Capital Campaign News 
Facilities Chairman, Jim Pyne, has received 3 bids 
for the roof replacement projects for the Church 
and Parish Hall.  He is currently in the process of 
reviewing these bids to insure compliance with 

our summary of work required.  Hopefully, we will 
be able to award a contract shortly after the 

Christmas holidays and construction can begin 
prior to spring. 

 

We have received word from the Diocese on the 
Bridge Loan for the roof replacement projects that 

we are approved for a $200,00 bridge loan.  The 
bank is in the process of completing the loan 
documents for the Bishop to sign, as well as 

Father Oscar. 
 

Our Hope, Our Home, Our Lady OLBS Capital 
Campaign Our Capital Campaign has been 
approved by Bishop Knestout for 5 years and any 
funds received designated for our “Capital 
Campaign” is not subject to the Diocesan 
Cathedraticum “tax” -  all of those funds stay with 
our parish.  If you have any questions about the 
Capital Campaign or the repairs needed on the 
parish grounds, please contact Bob Ryalls at 
businessmgr@olbs-catholic.org or call him at 757-
207-0125.  You can also contact Jim Pyne at 
facilitieschair@olbs-catholic.org. 

***If you are having difficulty hearing the 
Mass in Church, please arrive a few 
minutes early and speak with one of the 
ushers, as the parish has purchased 
hearing assistance devices for our 
parishioners.  Just ask one of our ushers 
how it works.  You can even use your own 
earphones to plug into the device. 

Thank you! 
A great big thank you to all the young 
people of our parish who came out to 

serve our seniors tea and lunch!  A 
good time was had by all!  Thank you 

for sharing Christ’s love! 
 

 

Our Knights of Columbus Council 
#8116 is having a Fish Dinner on 

Friday, January 14th at the Boogaard 
Hall.  The dinner will include flounder, 

hush puppies, coleslaw and baked 
beans.   

Dining in will be from 5pm to 8pm. 
Takeout will be from 4pm to 8pm. 
The dinner will be by ticket only.  

Orders will not be taken at the door.  
Tickets are limited to 200, so get your 

tickets as soon as possible before they 
are sold out! 

Adults: $12.50 per dinner 
Children 10 & Under: $6.00 per dinner 

For Tickets, please contact: 
Jim Milby (H) 804-785-2525 

(C) 804-513-9799 

***If you have any old palms at home, 
please bring them to the Church and 
place in the basket at the back of the 
Church so they can be properly 
disposed of by being burned for the 
ashes we will use on Ash Wednesday. 
 

mailto:businessmgr@olbs-catholic.org
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Christmas Message 2021 

 

I would like to take a moment to wish you a very Merry 
Christmas. During this season, we are celebrating Hope, Peace, 

Love and Joy; I pray that all four of these would fill your life in 

every way this Christmas and beyond.  I am grateful to God. This 

Christmas, as in all previous years, we celebrate “Immanuel” 

(God with us). Without Christ’s presence among us we would be 

lost. Through God’s presence working within us we are being 

healed, transformed, reconciled, and made whole. I pray you 

have a fantastic Christmas. 

  

To our parish staff and Church volunteers, I would like to take a 

moment to say thank you.  I am so grateful for how you have 
served so sacrificially this past year. Whether working in the 

office; leading groups; shepherding children; serving coffee; 

setting up for worship; playing music; assigning parishioners to 

our liturgical functions; or any one of the countless other (usually 

unseen) tasks that keep our community running, I am grateful. 

Thank you so much for all you do!  Have a very merry Christmas. 

  

Some folks miss the point of Christmas. Decorations are 

displayed. Parties are attended. Gifts are bought and exchanged, 

but somehow it never dawns on them that it is someone’s 

birthday and that someone is Jesus Christ. 

 
Matthew 1:21 says, “She shall bear a Son; and you shall call His 

name Jesus, for it is He who will save His people from their 

sins.”  Have you missed Christmas because you’ve missed Jesus 

Christ? He is God’s gift to you. Jesus Christ the Savior came to 

forgive us and cleanse us of all our sins. 

 

May you all have a Blessed Christmas and Grace-filled New Year. 

 

Fr Oscar Paraiso  

 



Christmas Flower Donations 

In Loving Memory of our Deceased Loved Ones 
James & Amelia Arthur     Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Pincus 

John & Gloria Bonatti      Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Jim Vadas 

John D. Berberich      Requested by Tom & Paulette Berberich 

Julia Regali Berberich      Requested by Tom & Paulette Berberich 

Reverend Henry van den Boogaard    Requested by Mr. Alfred Jones 

Laura Bowling       Requested by Scott & Pam Watkins 

Reverend John Brieffies     Requested by Donna Geron 

Reverend John Brieffies     Requested by Mr. Alfred Jones 

Alice Vadas Bromeier      Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Jim Vadas 

Barbara & Jerry Brown (Mother & Father)   Requested by Chris & Paula Polcyn 

Gian Duong & An Bui      Requested by the Bui Family 

Hung (Savio) Duong      Requested by The Bui Family 

Long Duong       Requested by The Bui Family 

Walter & Wanda Dzula     Requested by Larry & Janie Dzula 

Deceased Members of the Fauber Family   Requested by Tom & Rowena Fauber 

Jack & Millie Fiorellia      Requested by Mr. & Mrs. John Roane, Jr. 

Joseph, Jr. & Peggy Fostek (Parents)    Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Frank Fetterolf 

Joseph Fostek, III (Brother)     Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Frank Fetterolf 

Natalee Franzyshen      Requested by Henry Franzyshen 

Natalee Franzyshen      Requested by Terry & Brenda Frederick 

Stashia Franzyshen      Requested by Henry Franzyshen 

Francis Fudella      Requested by Cathy Fudella 

Joseph & Marie Gawlik     Requested by Arlene Lasch 

James H. Geron      Requested by Donna Geron 

Dorothy Harrison (Mother)     Requested by Kathy Wills 

Robert Harrison (Father)     Requested by Kathy Wills 

Xuan Mai Huynh      Requested by the Bui Family 

Caroline G. Jones (Mother)     Requested by Mr. Alfred Jones 

Charles & Mary Kaczmarski     Requested by Cathy Fudella 

Deceased Members of the Klisiewecz Family   Requested by Pam & Scott Watkins 

Henry J. Kopacki, Jr.       Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

Deceased Members of the Kopacki Family   Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

John Kovacs (Uncle)      Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

Richard & Anna Kozlowski     Requested by Lorraine & Bob Ryalls 

Andrew J. & Mary S. Kurdziel (Parents)   Requested by Mr. & Mrs. John Roane, Jr. 

Bill Kurdziel (Brother)      Requested by Mr. & Mrs. John Roane, Jr. 

Henry & Tracy Lasch      Requested by Arlene Lasch 

Deceased Members of the Liberato Family   Requested by Philip & Karen Liberato 

Deceased Members of the Luy Family   Requested by Tom & Rowena Fauber 

Bill & Adele McCloud      Requested by Cathy Fudella 

Oscar & Marie McDonald     Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Paul McDonald 

Deceased Members of the McGowan Family   Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 



Billy McGowan      Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

Deceased Members of the Marshall Family   Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

Antenette Mihalcoe & Andrew    Requested by Mr. & Mrs. John Roane, Jr. 

Ethel Vadas Newton      Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Jim Vadas 

Mary & Stephen Ochman (Parents)    Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

Our Parents       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. William J. Madigan 

Richard & Cecelia Pincus     Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Pincus 

Donald Polcyn (Father)     Requested by Chris & Paula Polcyn 

Emily Carter Previs      Requested by Tom & Paulette Berberich 

Steve Previs       Requested by Tom & Paulette Berberich 

Josefina Pena Price      Requested by Dexter & Pam Dix 

John F. Roane, III (Son)     Requested by Mr. & Mrs. John Roane, Jr. 

Sam & Elsie Ryalls      Requested by Bob & Lorraine Ryalls 

Virginia Schmitz (Sister)     Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

Robert Servonsky      Requested by Cheryl Servonsky & Family 

Deceased Members of the Sferra Family   Requested by Philip & Karen Liberato 

Roger & Eva Staskiel      Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Mountcastle 

Thomas Sturtz, Sr. (Husband)     Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

Tommy Sturtz, Jr. (Son)     Requested by Marguerite Sturtz 

Deceased Members of the Tucker Family   Requested by Pam & Scott Watkins 

Gilbert Vadas       Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Jim Vadas 

Deceased Members of the Watkins Family   Requested by Scott & Pam Watkins 

Herbert & Beatrice White     Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Paul McDonald 

Herbert Lewis White, Jr.     Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Paul McDonald 

John & Anna Wroblick (Aunt & Uncle)   Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Frank Fetterolf 

 
 

In Loving Honor of Our Living Loved Ones 
Brooks Aaron Bennett (Grandson)    Requested by Jackie & Gary Silvia 

Marian Kopacki      Requested by Janice McGowan & Family 

Richard & Margaret Mountcastle (Parents)   Requested by Mr. & Mrs. Mountcastle 

The Liberato Family      Requested by Philip & Karen Liberato 

Dorothy Polcyn (Mother)     Requested by Chris & Paula Polcyn 

Terry Sferra       Requested by Philip & Karen Liberato 

Members of the Watkins Family    Requested by Scott & Pam Watkins 

In Honor of My children: Angie, Donna & Billy  Requested by Cathy Fudella 

 

Donations for Flowers 
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Duong 

Mr. & Mrs. Hung Nguyen 

The Nguyen Families 

Mrs. Hilda Smith 

Mr. Leon Zachmeyer 



Please support our sponsors. . . . . .. . . They support our bulletin! 

We invite all parishioners to join a ministry. 
Contact the Chairperson of the ministry or call the Parish Office at 

804.843.3125 

ALTAR LINENS 
   Linda Drexler         843-2541 
   vintagenotes@verizon.net 
 

ALTAR SERVERS 
   Joe Drexler                         843-2541 
   liturgychair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

ARTS & ENVIRONMENT 
   Rowena & Tom Fauber     725-6110 
    artsenvironment@olbs-catholic.org 
    
BELL CHOIR 
    
CANTORS/CHOIR 
   Leda Zaginaylo             757 870-2516 
    music@olbs-catholic.org 
    
CEMETERY COMMITTEE 
   Gary Silvia                    757-303-8576 
   cemeterychair@olbs-catholic.org 
     
CHURCH HISTORIAN         
     Linda Drexler          843-2541 
     historian@olbs-catholic.org 
 

 

CLEANING COORDINATOR   
 
FACILITIES COMMITTEE 
      Jim Pyne 
      facilitieschair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
     Richard Duke            843-3125 
      financechair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

HISPANIC MINISTRY 
    Nanci Hernandez 
     Jose Velasquez 
     hispanicministry@olbs-catholic.org 
  

HOSPITALITY 
   Glenn & Kay Shaw                843-3476 
 

JUSTICE & PEACE 
    

KNIT, PURL & PRAY 
 

LAWN MOWING COMMITTEE 
    Eric Ellingson                       843-2184 
    ericellingson@verizon.net 
  

    
 

LIBRARY 
   Linda Drexler        843-2541 
    vintagenotes@verizon.net 
 

LITURGY COMMITTEE 
    Joe Drexler         843-2541 
    liturgychair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

MINISTRY SCHEDULING 
    Pattie Vadas         843-4082 
    pbv0806@yahoo.com 
 

OFFICE VOLUNTEERS 
   Margaret Varboncoeur    843-2867                     
 

PARISH COUNCIL   
    Phil Liberato         512-9701 
    parishchair@olbs-catholic.org 
 

SACRISTAN 
     Joe Drexler         843-2541 
     David Seckora                843-2969 
     Marguerite Sturtz, Sacristan Emeritus 
           
YOUTH MINISTRY 
          
 

WELCOME  NEW  PARISHIONERS  
New members are asked to register at the Parish Office in the Mercy Center. 

 
 

Vincent Funeral Home 
and  Cremation Services 

 

CHRIS P. VINCENT 
 

    vincentfuneralh@aol.com 
 
 

          417 11th Street 
          West Point VA 23181 
          804-843-2550 
 
 

     9923 Pocahontas Trail  
     Providence Forge VA  23140 
     804-966-7075 
 
 

Custom Monuments 

 
Rent the 

Father van den Boogaard 
Hall 

 
 
 

Facilities for 
Wedding Receptions, 
Anniversary Parties, 

Birthdays, Family Reunions 
 
 

Main Hall accommodates up to 300 guests 
 

Foyer & Kitchen available for smaller events 
 

 

843-3125 ext 111 
 

Email:  hallrentals@olbs-catholic.org 

 Revised October 8, 2021 

  

*New Members 
Welcomed 

*Hall Rental Available 
 

Contact 
Janice McGowan 

(804) 366-4124 

 


